

P.O. Box 5035 300 Dufferin Avenue London, ON N6A 4L9

February 2, 2017

A. Zuidema City Manager

I hereby certify that the Municipal Council, at its meeting held on January 31, 2017 and February 1, 2017 resolved:

That the following actions be taken with respect to the report dated January 24, 2017, related alternative formats for Council and Standing Committee agendas to support greater participation in Local Government:

- a) the above-noted report BE FORWARDED to the Accessibility Advisory Committee for comment; it being noted that there will be a follow up report within 60 days;
- b) the Civic Administration BE DIRECTED to prepare a comment with respect to the compliance of the pre-recorded video on the City of London's website;
- c) the Civic Administration BE DIRECTED to remove all non-compliant video content from the City of London's website, as well as any additional City of London video content on other websites that may be considered non-compliant under the Accessibility for Ontarians with Disabilities Act (AODA);
- d) the Civic Administration BE DIRECTED to bring any reports required for submission under the AODA to the Municipal Council, for its review, prior to submission; and,
- e) the Civic Administration BE DIRECTED to contact the office of Minister Tracy MacCharles in order to determine if there is any way that the City of London could repost its videos until such time as they can be brought into compliance with the AODA.

C. Saunders City Clerk /hw

cc: V. McAlea Major, Managing Director, Corporate Services and Chief Human Resources
Officer